
Yuma Road Bridge 
Improvements

April 27, 2015



Yuma Road Existing condition: 2 lanes
Improvements: 3 lanes, bike lanes, raised 
median, storm drains, median landscaping, street 
lights, traffic signals.



Key 
Events

2003:  MAG awarded $746,000 of federal 
funds to the City to design the Yuma Rd. 
Bridge;

March 2009:  Yuma Rd. Bridge was 
unfunded in the 5-Year CIP. It was 
programmed in the “out years” for $5.2M;

June 2009:  ADOT Environmental Group 
determined that the project meets the 
criteria of an Environmental Categorical 
Exclusion (CE);



Cont. September 2009: ADOT Environmental 
Group submitted the project’s CE to FHWA 
for approval;

December 2009: Mayor and City Council 
accept the Rights of Way for the Yuma 
Road Bridge;

October 2013: ADOT requests a formal 
letter from the City explaining why the 
project has not advanced into construction;



Cont. November 2013: the City sent a letter to 
ADOT explaining why the project has not been 
constructed. Included in the letter was when 
the ROW was acquired by the City and 
approved by ADOT.

June 2014: FY2014-15 Annual Budget 
approved including authorization of $1M for 
the project in FY2019-2024;

April 2015: ADOT notification to the City of 
fund de-obligation for the project design.



Next Steps:

• Financial capacity for repayment of design services 
($413,780.32) will be provided in FY16 annual budget 
recommendation;

• Review of legal obligation for repayment will be 
completed by the City Attorney;

• A recommendation will be forwarded to Council once 
request for repayment is received from ADOT.


